
CITY COUNCIL DATE: September 21,2009 

I CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: STRATEGIC PLANNING PROCESS 

I RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council receive and file the informational report on 
the six-month strategic objectives (Attachment A). Staff is also requesting City 
Council concurrence on the definitions of the core value statements (Attachment B). 

In January 2009, the City Council held a strategic planning retreat to revisit the City's 
mission statement and adopt City Council goals. The result of that meeting was the 
creation of a new mission statement that clearly defines the type of organization that 

I 
Pasadena wants to be. 

I The City of Pasadena is dedicated to delivering exemplary municipal senlices, 
responsive to our entire community and consistent with our history, culture and 
unique character. 

On June 18, 2009, the City Council once again met to reaffirm the three-year goals 
and receive updates on the six-month strategic objectives. As a part of this meeting 
the City Council added a new three-year goal. The six City Council goals are as 
follows: 

Maintain fiscal responsibility and stability 
Improve, maintain and enhance public facilities and infrastructure 
Increase conservation and sustainability 
Improve mobility and accessibility throughout the city 
Support and promote the local economy 
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Ensure public safety (new) 

Each of the above goals has new and/or revised objectives that will be achieved 
within the next six months. Attachment A is the September update of the six-month 
strategic objectives for each of the six goals and their corresponding completion 
dates. Undertaking a strategic planning retreat is a dynamic process designed to 
keep the strategic plan current and responsive to City Council priorities. 

Additionally, during this time staff has also expanded on the core values that were 
identified at the June 18 '~  meeting. Attachment B represents the outcome of staff 
discussion regarding the following core values: 

Responsiveness 
Honesty and Integrity 
Accountability 
Excellence 
Open, Clear and Frequent Communications 
Innovation 
Diversity and inclusiveness 

Next Steps 

Staff will continue to complete the objectives as defined in Attachment A and provide 
monthly progress/monitoring reports to the City Council This is, of course, in addition 
to the work plan that each department sets for each fiscal year. The City Council and 
executive management will meet again on December 1,2009 to reassess our 
strategic plan, review the City Council goals, and establish new 6 month objectives. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This is an informational item and therefore has no direct fiscal impact. However, the 
successful implementation of a strategic planning process will greatly benefit staff as 
we address any further reductions. 

M I C H ~ J .  BECK 
City Manager 




























